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The Statutory Director of the Fuels Safety Program periodically receives requests to allow an extension of 
the time period specified when an unacceptable condition that not does pose an immediate hazard is 
discovered. Typically, the equipment owner/operator has not been able to implement the repair necessary 
to correct the identified unacceptable condition. 
 
To promote consistency across all fuels sectors, extensions to the time period specified upon discovery of 
an unacceptable condition that does not pose an immediate hazard shall only be permitted by variance. 
 
To consider an extension, the following information/documents shall be provided with the completed 
variance application form and deposit of $561.75: 
 
1. A copy of the infraction notice issued that describes the unacceptable condition that does not pose an 

immediate hazard; 
 
2. The rationale for the extension request; 
 
3.  The timeline by which the unacceptable condition that does not pose an immediate shall be corrected; 

and, 
 
4. Inspection document completed by an appropriate TSSA certified fuels technician that concludes the 

equipment/installation that has an unacceptable condition that does not pose an immediate hazard has 
been inspected and is safe to operate for the timeline specified in item 3. The inspection document 
shall be signed by the technician and include their name, certificate type and TSSA certificate number. 

 
Please note the following: 

• Approval of a variance application is not automatic. The process requires that a TSSA committee 
review individual variances so that approval or denial can be recommended to the Statutory 
Director. 

• This Guideline does not apply to unapproved equipment 
• This Guideline is primarily intended for residential/light commercial applications 

 
 

Further information may be obtained by contacting:  Director – Fuels Safety Division, Technical Standards and Safety Authority, 
14th Floor – Centre Tower, 3300 Bloor St. West, Etobicoke ON., M8X 2X4  Ph:416 734 3300 Fx:416 231 7525 
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